## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

February 27, 2024

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular business meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All and fiscal officer (FO) were present.

<u>Visitors:</u> Carla Smith, Shannon Duval, Ed Monroe, Don Watkins, BJ Cottrill, Alicia Burrows. <u>Correspondence:</u> Trustee Hupp stated Middle West's first application was rejected. The second application is still at the county.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Ward seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$18,818.29 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

6907	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL-payroll	\$911.50
6908	JENNIE DUVAL-payroll	\$1,230.93
6909	JOHN E HOFFER-payroll	\$814.81
6910	BENJAMIN C HUPP -payroll	\$921.42
6911	DANIEL N VANBUREN-payroll	\$919.25
6912	JACK WARD-payroll	\$919.25
6913	DONALD W WATKINS -payroll	\$909.75
6914	A Quality Fire Protection-Extinguisher ck	\$582.75
6915	Englefield Oil Cobulk fuel	\$1,081.52
6916	CARTER LUMBER-supplies	\$729.34
6917	Power Parts Engineering -truck repair	\$158.65
6918	JENNIE DUVAL -med ins	\$450.00
6919	BEN HUPP -med ins	\$450.00
6920	Daniel VanBuren -med ins	\$225.00
6921	Jack Ward -med ins	\$411.22
6922	LICKING COUNTY ENGINEER-brine	\$102.90
		\$10,818.29

**Zoning:** Former inspector Jack Ward received 4 or 5 of phone calls. The new zoning inspector will start March 1.

<u>Unfinished Business</u>: Trustee Hupp has been talking with the county about a couple of questions they had. They are asking about the public square and if there is a deed for it. They are requesting proof it's a right of way.

New Business Easter Egg hunt will be on the 30th at 10am.

Trustees discussed road work for the year. Trustee Hupp made a motion to accept bids for asphalt of Carmel CT and Honda Hills. Trustee Ward seconded the motion. Trustee Ward will be the contact person for the bids.

Trustee Ward will look into buying fuel at state bid price.

## Public Comment:

Alicia Burrows asked if the state was still surveying property lines. Trustee Hupp said he talked to them and they located everything they needed so they were done with surveying Brownsville.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion.

With business complete, the board adjourned at 7:38pm

Ben Hupp-President,

\_\_\_\_

Jack Ward-Vice President

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer